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Shalom Dear Friends, June 2025

“But sanctify the Lord God in your hearts: and be ready always to give an answer to every man that
asketh you a reason of the hope that is in you with meekness and fear.” I Peter 3:15

It is always interesting when you start talking to someone about the Lord. Even if you think you are
prepared, there can always be interesting challenges. I visited with a Jewish couple in Jacksonville, and
their grown son had stopped by to visit too. He had been volunteering his time working for a charismatic
faith healer. He asked if I thought God would heal teeth by putting in fillings with Bible verses on them.
God gave me the perfect answer: I said that I thought if God was going to heal your tooth, He would
make it like new and not just put a filling in it. They agreed and we moved on. Unfortunately, they did
not yet trust the Lord as their Savior. Elaine, a dear Hebrew Christian friend emailed us. She wrote that
because of a family member’s health, they are unable to attend our fellowship mectings. With God’s help,
we want to start video recording our monthly Everlasting Nation Fellowship meetings and put them on
the internet. Please pray for this goal.

Please pray for Bob, who is the brother of a friend in our church. Bob is a Gentile who leads a Messianic
worship group that meets on Saturdays (the Jewish Sabbath). Trying to mix law and grace will not work.
Jesus came to fulfill the Law (Matthew 5:17). We worship on Sunday because Jesus rose from the grave
on Sunday, and we rest in Him all seven days of the week. We will continue trying to reach Bob and
others with the gospel. Many Christians have the opportunity to travel for vacation during the summer
months. We always need to make sure we have sound gospel tracts. A good tract has a complete
presentation of the gospel. I would also recommend that your church’s contact information is included
in the tract so the reader can reach you for more information or share their salvation decision with you.
We have good tracts for you to give to Jewish people. Please contact the IBJM office to order some.

Summer is a time when many ministries suffer a decrease in giving. Thankfully, that has not been an
overwhelming problem with our ministry through the years. We are hoping, with God’s blessings, we
will be able to increase our monthly support and build up a reserve in our field fund. Praise the Lord, my
six-month body scan came back clean, with no cancer. Three more scans, six months apart, and I will be
declared cancer free. Thank you for your continued prayers. If you would like, you can receive our prayer
letter by email. Just sign up at www.ibjm.org/e-letters. We cannot sign anyone up. You must request it
personally. You can also receive our mission board’s magazine at www.ibjm.org/everlasting-nation-
magazine. Paula and I thank you for your continued prayers and financial commitment to our ministry.

In Christ for Israel’s salvation,

Dariel and Sder Solomorn



